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St. Paulõs Congregational Meeting 

ratify the new constitution.   

All voting members are encour-

aged to attend. 

June 18th 

St. Paulôs will hold a Congrega-

tional Meeting on June 18th  

following the worship service to 

Pastor on vacation 

¶ June 26 thru July 10th 
¶ July 10th thru August 7th 
 
Pastor Ginny will be taking her 
summer vacation from June 26th 
through July 10th and from July 
24th through August 7th. 

During that time a pastor will be 
on call for pastoral emergencies. 
 
While Pastor Ginny is away we 
will have a supply pastor leading 
worship on Sunday mornings.   

Send submissions to: 

saintpaulsdansville@gmail.com 

DEADLINE 
June 20 

Remember: 
Submit ALL articles for 
BOTH July and August. 
Thank you! 

500th Anniversary of the Reformation 

October 31st marks the 500th 

Anniversary of the Reformation. 

This is an important historical mo-

ment for us as a reforming church 

and a reason for celebration.  

Look for some fun and interesting 

Anniversary events in the fall. 
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Pastorõs Message 
Why else would they use a 
punishment as horrific as 
crucifixion?  Crucifixion had 
the specific purpose of terri-
fying the people into obedi-
ence.  It worked. Each age 
has its own times and plac-
es where terror rules, be-
cause we human beings 
are sinners. Yes, there is 

beauty and Godôs abundance 
everywhere we look, but there is 
also the human tendency to want 
to be God, and to want more and 
more.  There has never been a 
time in human history where acts 
of terror have not happened. 
Thatôs not comforting news, but it 
does remind us that what we are 
experiencing right now is different 
in form, but the same old acts of 
random violence that the world 
has always known. 
 

So what do we do here, and 
now?  I think first we follow the 
example of Jesus.  Jesus told us 
to pray.  Not only that, but he spe-
cifically told us that we are called 
to pray for our enemies.  That is 
not an easy thing to do.  I know 
that if I were a parent of a young 
person killed at the concert I 
would find that almost impossible.  
Almost.  But, our call is to follow 

The call came last night.  It 
was my sister checking in to 
make sure that my son Sam, 
who lives in England, was 
alright.  There was an explo-
sion at a concert. She was 
just making sure that all was 
well.  Sadly, this was the sec-
ond call Iôd had from her in 
fairly recent history.  Not too 
long ago a driver plowed into some 
people with his car on a busy street 
in London.  Then too, I got the call. 
Is Sam OK?  The good news is that 
both times I was able to tell her that 
in fact Sam was just fine.  The bad 
news is that there were many fami-
lies who could not give that same 
reassuring report. The horrifying thing 
about this latest attack was that the 
terrorist chose a venue where there 
were sure to be many young teenag-
ers. How horrible and heartbreaking. 
 

The question for us as Christians is 
what are we called to do in response 
to these attacks?  First, we are 
called to remember the history of 
humanity.  History is full of instances 
where terror ruled the day.  Think 
back to Jesusô own time. The Romans 
were the occupying force where he 
lived, and they used fear and force 
to keep the population under control. 

Readings, Psalms & Gospels 

  Sunday       1st Lesson          Psalm              2nd Lesson                Gospel  

 

 

June 
4 

Acts 2: 
1-21 

104: 
24-35 

1 Corinthians 12: 
3-13 

John 20: 
19-23 

June 
11 

Genesis 1: 
1 thru 2:4 

8 
2 Corinthians 13: 

11-13 
Matthew 28: 
16-20 

June 
18 

Exodus 19: 
2-8 

100 
Romans 5: 
1-8 

Matthew 9: 
35 thru 10:8 

June 
25 

Jeremiah 20: 
7-13 

69: 
7-18 

Romans 6: 
1-11 

Matthew 10: 
24-39 

continued on page 4 
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Pastorõs Message (continued) 

 

 
Vacation Bible School  
  is fast approaching and we are so 
  excited to be traveling to Peru!!!! 
 

  This year our trip will begin on 
  August 7th and end on August  
  11th!  We will meet from 6:00 pm 
    to 7:30 pm each night.  
 

 All kids ages 4 to12 are 
 welcome at this FREE event!  
 

Snacks, songs, crafts and so much fun!!! 

The Messenger 
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Adult  Education 

AND 

Confirmation 

Class 

This summer  

Confirmation Class 

and Adult Educa-

tion will take a 

breather. 

 

Our classes for 

both groups will 

begin again in  

September. 

 

See you then! 

Stewardship Message  from Nancy Faulds  

continued on page 5 
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Members & family members of  
St. Paulôs currently serving: 
 

§John A. Priestly III  -  In Air Force 
 

§Sgt. Keith Moose & Family 
4914 Norris Loop Apt.B 
Fort Polk, LA 71459-4279 
 

§SGT Kylee Harvey 
506 Eastview Terrace Apt.10 

Members & family members of  
Zion currently serving: 

 

§Brian Middleton 

§Damien Snyder 

 

By phone, mail, computer, 
or in person 
 

1. Youôve won a contest youôve 
never heard of. 

2. Youôre pressured to ñact now!ò 
3. You have to pay a fee to  
      receive your ñprize.ò 
4. Your personal information is  
      requested. 
5. A large down payment is  
      requested. 
6. The company refuses to  
      provide written information. 
7. The company has no physical 
address, only a P.O. Box. 

8.  They insist you pay in cash. 
9. Donôt wire or send money to  
      people you donôt know. 
10. Verify emergency situations 
      before sending money. 
 
Brought to you by the Livingston County 

Sheriffôs Office.        585-243-7100 
Emergencyï DIAL 911 

The Penny Social 
was a success. 
Enough money was 
raised to purchase  
an EARôs lifeline unit. 
Zion also donated 
money to local a  
Cohocton family that 
is battling cancer.  

Zion 
Penny Social 

the example of Jesus who did in fact pray for 
those who killed him, and who reminded us that it 
is our call to love our enemies. So we pray for the 
victims of these senseless acts, and we pray for 
the terrorists, and we pray for peace.  Thatôs our 
call as followers of Jesus. 
 

Thereôs another thing that we must do as children 
of God.  We must not live in fear. Living in fear is 
not living.  We have God with us ï always.  We 
have Godôs promise that God will never abandon 
us, and that God loves us ï loves us enough in 
fact to send His Son to save us.  With God on our 
side we need not live in fear. Rather, we live trust-
ing in Godôs love and care, and working for the 
peace that is the hallmark of Godôs Kingdom. 
 

Finally, we must work for peace.  We must be 
peacemakers in word and deed, and we must 

strive to make this world a reflection of Godôs 
Kingdom.  Does this mean that we donôt fight ter-
rorism?  No, but we do so with the goal of peace, 
not vengeance.   
 

All of this is difficult.  Loving our enemies is bru-
tally hard.  Living without fear seems at times im-
possible, and working for peace without desiring 
to punish our enemies, well, that seems quite dif-
ficult , but following Jesus requires us to put 
aside our own desires and to listen to and trust 
the voice of the one who guides all of our lives.   
 

May God give us His peace as we live in these 
times of uncertainty and may he give us the wis-
dom and strength to live out his call to be peace-
makers who continue through their witness to 
make known the power and love of God. 
 

Faithfully, Pastor Ginny 

Pastorõs Message (continued from page 2) 
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